
 

 

 

NEWSLETTER DATE: 10.12.2021 

Twitter:@roxwell19 

TERM DATES:  

30th Nov Carols by Candlelight at 
Chelmsford Cathedral 6.30pm to 8pm, 
details to follow 
3rd Dec Christmas Fayre 1pm  
8th Dec Christmas jumper and dinner day 
14th Dec Year 3/4 Chocolate Day 
15th Dec Nativity 2:00pm and 6:00pm 
17th Dec Christmas service at church 
11am with Project ME performance 
17th Dec Last day of term 
(4th and 5th Jan Inset Days) 
6th Jan First day of Spring 1 
11th Jan Year 5/6 Greek Day letter to 
follow 
8th Feb Parents eve 3.30pm to 7.30pm 
11th Feb Last day of Spring 1 
21st Feb First day of Spring 2 
3rd March World Book Day 
17th March Bake Off at FBA/LIFE 
31st March Easter service 2.30pm in  
Church 
1st Apr Last day of Spring 2 
19th Apr First day of Summer 1 
22nd Apr St Georges Day celebrations 
2nd May Bank Holiday 
9th May KS2 SATs week 
16th May KS1 SATs week 
18th to 20th May Residential for Year 5 
and 6 
23rd May Year 4 tables test 
27th May end of Summer 1 
(6th June bank holiday, 7/8th Inset days) 
9th June First day of Summer 2 
28th June International Day 
30th June Schools Gotta Dance 
7th July Exhibition of work 
8th July LIFE Awards Ceremony 
15th July Sports Day 
19th July Y3 to Y6-show/musical 
1.30pm/6.30 
22nd Last day of Summer 2 
 

Dear Parents,   
 
What a festive week we have had in school; Christmas jumper day, 
Christmas dinner, Christmas card making in hour houses and a panto-
mime! Wow!  
 
We would like to start with another huge ‘THANK YOU’ to your won-
derful PTA who have not only paid for a brilliant pantomime to watch 
this week, but also for their hard work and efforts with last week’s 
Christmas Fayre. They raised over £750 for the school. Thank you to 
everyone who was involved, came and supported the event.  
 
The PTA will be selling our Roxwell Tote Bays on the playground, after 
school, on Monday and Tuesday next week. Each child contributed to 
the bags and all profit will come back to school.  
 
Unfortunately, due to the new C19 restrictions that came into place 
recently, the Trust have had to make the tricky decision to cancel all 
Christmas church services. If you have tickets to come and see the KS1 
Nativity on Wednesday, please see the separate letter sent out earlier 
this week which covers all new guidelines and expectations.  
 
Please clear any outstanding debts on ParentPay before the end of 
term. Spring clubs will be starting to appear however, please do not 
feel pressured to pay these before January. If you have not yet re-
turned your Spring club letter, please do so by Friday 17th December. 
 
A message from our Church Team:  
 
“We would like to welcome all families to the Crib Service 2021 to be 
held at Roxwell Church on Christmas Eve at 4pm. Please feel free to 
dress up in the style of the Nativity, and children may bring a lamb or 
other item. We hope to see you there.”  
 
Additionally, the church have asked if any of our children would like to 
do a reding as part of the Christmas Carol Service, in Church, on Sun-
day 19th December at 3:30pm. If your child would like to take part, 
please speak to Mrs Tate.  
 
Have a great weekend.  
Mrs Maire O’Regan, (B.Mus.,H.Dip in Ed., NPQH, NPQEL) Executive 

Headteacher 

Mrs Sarah Tate, (BA Hons.) Assistant Headteacher 
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Roxwell C of E  Primary School Newsletter 
Discovering a world of possibilities together. 

Anything is possible to those who  

Believe. (Mark 9:23) 



 

 

CONTACT: 

Tel:  01245 248229  
Email: admin@roxwell.essex.sch.uk 

Twitter: @roxwell19 
Executive Headteacher: Maire O’Regan 

Assistant Headteacher: Sarah Tate 

Chair of Governors: Adam Love 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Awards 

Headteacher Award: Maddison Gell 

Headteacher Award: Poppy Gell 

Maths Award: Rosie Reeve 

Sports Award: Sophia Davis 

Arts Award: Ella Thorneycroft 

Values Award: India Kamentschuk  

Reading Awards: Emma Huxter, Zlata Kaverska, Rochus Sheeley and Harry Waters 

This week the House Cup was award to: Red Team! 

Please note… 

Forest Schools starts on Monday 13th September for year 1 and 2. Please bring in appropriate foot-
wear and waterproof clothing to school each week.  

Applications for September 2022 EYFS students open on Monday 8th November and must be complet-
ed by Saturday 15th January 2022 via www.essex.gov.uk/admissions 

https://eur02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.essex.gov.uk%2Fadmissions&data=04%7C01%7C%7C102dbe912bef40eb1c7d08d99ab964be%7Ca8b4324f155c4215a0f17ed8cc9a992f%7C0%7C0%7C637710943303713213%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQI

